BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, July 12, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair, Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan, and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
FY2012 Water Rates:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the FY2012 water rates and informed the community that the rates would not be increased at this time for the fiscal year. 
Beach Vendor Permit:

Phillips Beach Vendor permitting was discussed among Board members and residents.

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator suggested to the Board that they include in any motion the location, hours of operation and product for the vendor.
Selectman Strauss suggested giving a season permit for the months of July & August. Selectman Strauss also suggested a straight fee with using a guideline of $30.00 a day or $500.00 for the season.
Selectman Greenfield believes that all beaches in Town would benefit from this service. Selectman Greenfield suggested the Board come up with a reasonable fee.

Selectman Sullivan suggested a short term trial along with trying to find a better solution for trash removal. Selectman Sullivan asked if the Board could implement the hours of operation. Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator answered yes to her question.
Selectman Malagrifa thought that $100.00 a fee per day which is used for a Holiday events was too high since this request is not for a particular event.
The following residents spoke against the vendor permit at Phillip Beach. 

Scott Burke spoke against a commercial license being given at a neighborhood beach. Scott Burke recognized over the years that the neighborhood has a good working relationship with the DPW Director,  Gino Cresto and his crew , but due to low staffing  levels the neighbors are always working together to keep the neighborhood free of trash. 
Janet Zanger spoke against the vendor in her neighborhood due to the existing trash problems.  Ms. Zanger feels the neighborhood has become a dumping ground for trash and believes it a safety issue regarding the potential location of the vending cart. Janet Zanger spoke on beach visitor’s leaving trash daily on her front lawn.

Sheryl Levenson spoke on the trash and how allowing a vendor at this location would create a hardship for the neighbors who spend a lot of their time already cleaning up the area. Sheryl Levenson believes having a shortened pilot program would be beneficial to this new idea. 
Marc Kornitsky spoke against the vendor idea based on the trash problems at Phillips Beach. 
Traffic Related:
The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to forward the following items to the Traffic Study Committee for their review, Puritan Lane parking, Burpee Road speeding complaint and Burpee Road parking-Machon School seconded by Selectman Sullivan. The Traffic Study Committee will report back to the Board of Selectman their recommendations.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve meeting minutes from May 10, 2011, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from May 24, 2011, seconded by Selectman Greenfield
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve a block party permit for Jean Carr, 16 Tidd Street, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, July 23, 2011 from 2-9PM, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a block party permit for David Pitcher, 56 Beach Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, August 6, 2011 from 2-9PM, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a road race from Elizabeth Kausek  and the Travis Manion Foundation to be held on Sunday, September 11, 2011 from 11AM to 2PM (race map attached) with a cookout and entertainment to follow at the VFW Post 1240, 8 Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Greenfield. .
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from Paul Foglia, 16 Endicott Avenue, Revere, Mass  “ Rory’s Corp” for a  “A Special Vendor Permit to operate a mobile food vending cart near or on the entrance to Phillip’s Beach.  The permit is valid for up to four (4) days encompassing two weekends during the month of July. The vendor can operate the cart for up to seven (7) hours per day, but said operation shall commence no earlier than 9:00a.m. and end no later than 4:00p.m. The only heat source allowed on said cart is propone. Any liquid beverages for sale must be in plastic or aluminum containers. Food for sale is limited to hot dogs, sausages with peppers and onions and vegetable wraps, all of which will be served in foil wrappers. The vendor will be responsible for providing two trash receptacles and removing from the site those receptacles and their contents at the end of each day.  Additionally, on days that the vendor operates the cart the vendor shall be responsible for removing from the site any refuse contained in town receptacles located near the beach entrance, at which time after completion of a two week pilot program  the Board has requested Paul Foglia to return to the next scheduled Board of Selectman’s meeting for an update, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to allow Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator to sign off on a vendor permit for Rory’s Corp, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from Mark A. Butt, 43 Crosman Avenue, Swampscott, Mass for the 6th annual fundraising run called “Miles for Kyle”to be held on Sunday, October, 23, 2011 , starting at 10AM at the Beach Bluff Park at Preston Beach, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to accept the deed for the property on Burrill Street in Swampscott formerly known as the Swampscott Senior Center, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to re-appoint Dave Castellarin as Assistant Town Administrator through June 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Mr. Emery Richard, 92 Rockaway Avenue, Marblehead, Mass as a substitute van driver for the Senior Center, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Mr. Edward Kitoski, 12 Norfolk Avenue, Swampscott, Mass as a substitute van driver for the Senior Center, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
New and Old Business:

Selectman Greenfield inquired about the possibility of using the parking lot at the former Temple site for beach parking.

Selectman Greenfield commented on the train station site with the recommendation of it becoming more developed. 

Town Administrator’s Time:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:
Former Senior Center and the RFP that is in the process of being completed to sell this property as a modest residential development. 

The Solar Panels have been purchased and will be installed soon at the middle school and high school.
On Demand Programming was briefly discussed which will let residents pick and choose what meetings they would like to view and to select which part of a meeting they would like to view online.
The Click Fix application is being worked on so that residents report a complaint and or a request for something to be fixed to the appropriate office.  Some of the items would be streetlight outages, pot holes, traffic and trash removal. 
 Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Sullivan recognized and thanked Janelle Cameron on her awesome accomplishment of organizing the Town Parade. Selectman Sullivan suggested that the strategic planning meeting that has been talked about be held sooner than later and welcomed any ideas. 

Selectman Malagrifa praised the Swampscott Police Department for their hard work during the holiday festivities. Selectman Malagrifa spoke briefly on the possibility of regionalizing services and items such as equipment from the DPW Department that are  not being utilized which  could be combined with other communities to save us money. 

Selectman Strauss spoke on the 4th of July activities in Town and thanked everyone who donated their time to a great celebration. Selectman Strauss recognized the Town’s Veterans Officer, Jim Schultz for his dedication and work on the Memorial Day parade. Selectman Strauss spoke on the Waste Reduction Plan that is scheduled to be heard at the next Board of Selectmen’s meeting and suggested the fee structure be looked at along with doing things in different steps. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to adjourn meeting at 9:48PM seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

